APPROVED: 12-17-18

## WEST CHICAGO LIQUOR/TOBACCO CONTROL COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES

## March 19, 2018

1. **Call to Order and Establishment of a Quorum:** Mayor Pineda called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. A quorum was established.

2. **Members Present:** Mayor Ruben Pineda

Alderman Becky Stout Alderman Sandy Dimas

3. **Staff Present:** Michael Guttman, City Administrator

4. **Approval of Minutes:** 

Alderman Stout moved and Alderman Dimas seconded a motion to approve the minutes from the January 15, 2018 meeting. Motion unanimously passed by voice vote.

5. New Business: Request by Mario Spina, Owner and CEO of The Pride, for a Class C-4 Liquor License – Mr. Spino recently acquired the BP Station at the northwest corner of Route 59/64. He wants to add a beer and wine liquor license. Mayor Pineda stated the history. Mr. Spina indicated that Mr. Guttman had informed him of the history associated with West Chicago not granting additional liquor licenses to gas station operators. Commissioner Stout and Dimas concurred. Mr. Spina thanked the Commission for listening to him.

Jose Ocampo from 516 Main Street requesting the City allow Supermercado Tampico to have a Class C liquor license (warm beer and wine). Mayor Pineda informed Mr. Ocampo of the requirements, including the 10,000 square feet minimum retail floor area. Mr. Ocampo said that he had that minimum area, and he will call Ms. Lopez to schedule an inspection.

6. **Adjournment:** Alderman Stout moved to adjourn. Second, Alderman Dimas. Voice vote showed all in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 6:42 p.m.